United Nations Human Rights Council

21th Session of the Working Group of the Universal Periodic Review

Review of Sweden

Geneva, 26 January 2015

Statement by AUSTRIA

Austria warmly welcomes H.E. …. and the delegation of Sweden to the UPR.
We recognise the high standards that Sweden has achieved in the promotion and protection of human rights. We particularly commend Sweden for its substantial contributions to the system of international human rights protection and for its unwavering commitment to advance human rights globally.

(We thank the delegation for the explanations given on the Sami indigenous people.) We remain concerned however about continuous reports of discrimination against the Sami, in particular on issues related to land rights, water and resources.
We have also noted the concern expressed by the CERD about increased reports of racially motivated hate speech and hate crimes as well as at the discrepancy between increased reports of such hate crimes and the decrease in the number of preliminary investigations and convictions.
We would therefore offer the following recommendations:

· to continue developing measures in order to ensure that affected Sami communities can participate actively in consultations on issues related to land rights, water and resources; 
· to take additional steps beyond the adoption of legislation, to prevent racially motivated hate speech, hate crimes and discrimination; 
· to  extend to all parts of the country the training given to the police, prosecutors and judges to effectively investigate, prosecute and punish hate crimes;
I thank you.
